

AURORA CITY COUNCIL EXECUTIVE "CLOSED" SESSION MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 13, 2016

PRESENT: Aldermen Bohman, Garza, Mesiacos, Donnell, Franco, Saville, Mervine, Johnson,

Irvin, Franco, Bugg, Hart-Burns, O'Connor (12)

ABSENT: None

ALSO PRESENT: Carie Anne Ergo, Chief Management Officer, Chuck Nelson, Director of Neighborhood Standards, Gio Santana, Property Standards Management Assistant, Alayne Weingartz, Corporation Counsel

PURPOSE: Litigation (5ILCS120/2(c)(5)) Acquisition of real property

The Executive Session was called to order by Mayor Pro Tem O'Connor at 7:34 P.M. and the roll was called. Carie Anne Ergo, Chief Management Officer, discussed a proposal to purchase the property located at 102 Woodlawn at the corner of Woodlawn and Benton. The property is a vacant single family home listed for sale at \$39,000 with an EVA (Economic Value Added) of \$65,000. The consensus of the City Council members was to move forward with the proposal. A motion to adjourn the session was made by Alderman Hart-Burns, seconded by Alderman Saville. The session was adjourned at 7:44 P.M.

Submitted by: Wendy McCambridge, City Clerk

EXEC. 09/13/16 Page 1 of 1